



#21

EDC COB <edc.cob@edcgov.us>

As an elected official, you have an obligation to protect the health of inmates and the public.

1 message

JL Angell

Sounce@realjusticepac.org>

Reply-To: JL Angell jangell@earthlink.net>

To: edc.cob@edcgov.us

Mon, Apr 20, 2020 at 12:02 PM

Dear District Attorny Vern Pierson

I just signed the following petition:

Those who are imprisoned need to be protected from COVID-19 and the public deserves to know how the government intends to prevent mass illness and death among this vulnerable population for whom the state is responsible. Mass illness and death due to staff or administrators bringing the illness into the jails and prisons could lead to legal and financial liability if the State fails to take adequate steps to protect those in its care.

We, the citizens of the State of California, petition Governor Newsom, and the District Attorneys and Sheriffs of all 58 counties in California:

- 1) Complete transparency into the emergency response plan for each prison with concrete steps to prevent anyone from bringing COVID-19 into the prisons, including:
 - a. Physical and verbal screening prison staff and administrators for COVID-19 daily prior to entering correctional facilities;
 - b. Physical and verbal screening incoming detainees and convicted persons for COVID-19 daily prior to entering correctional facilities;
 - c. Clear plans for isolation and treatment of staff, administrators, and incarcerated people who develop flu-like or COVOD-19 symptoms;
 - d. Public scrutiny of treatment plans for those who develop COVID-19; and,
 - e. Regular and accurate daily reporting to the public on the number of cases and how those who have become ill are being treated for the disease.
- 2) Immediate daily access to telephones, email, and video chat for all those who are incarcerated, regardless of level of security or current status of privileges, so they can be in touch with family and friends during this extraordinarily stressful time. Those who are incarcerated and their families deserve the opportunity to remain connected during this pandemic for emotional support and to assure the safety and wellbeing of their loved ones.
- 3) Early release of all those convicted of non-violent, non-sexual offenses and those who are being held awaiting trials or hearings. Releasing these people will ease the overcrowding that facilitates the spread of the disease and will allow these citizens to return home to assist their families through this trying time.
- 4) Release of all the incarcerated people whose sentences already are scheduled to end by December 31, 2020. This also will reduce the overcrowding that facilitates the spread of the disease and will allow these citizens to return home to assist their families.
- 5) Compassionate release of all the incarcerated people who are elderly, sick or immunocompromised or present other conditions that make them susceptible to death if exposed to COVID-19.

To: edc.cob@edcgov.us

Dear District Attorny Vern Pierson

I just signed the following petition:

Those who are imprisoned need to be protected from COVID-19 and the public deserves to know how the government intends to prevent mass illness and death among this vulnerable population for whom the state is responsible. Mass illness and death due to staff or administrators bringing the illness into the jails and prisons could lead to legal and financial liability if the State fails to take adequate steps to protect those in its care.

We, the citizens of the State of California, petition Governor Newsom, and the District Attorneys and Sheriffs of all 58 counties in California:

- 1) Complete transparency into the emergency response plan for each prison with concrete steps to prevent anyone from bringing COVID-19 into the prisons, including:
 - a. Physical and verbal screening prison staff and administrators for COVID-19 daily prior to entering correctional facilities;
 - b. Physical and verbal screening incoming detainees and convicted persons for COVID-19 daily prior to entering correctional facilities;
 - c. Clear plans for isolation and treatment of staff, administrators, and incarcerated people who develop flu-like or COVOD-19 symptoms;
 - d. Public scrutiny of treatment plans for those who develop COVID-19; and,
 - e. Regular and accurate daily reporting to the public on the number of cases and how those who have become ill are being treated for the disease.
- 2) Immediate daily access to telephones, email, and video chat for all those who are incarcerated, regardless of level of security or current status of privileges, so they can be in touch with family and friends during this extraordinarily stressful time. Those who are incarcerated and their families deserve the opportunity to remain connected during this pandemic for emotional support and to assure the safety and wellbeing of their loved ones.
- 3) Early release of all those convicted of non-violent, non-sexual offenses and those who are being held awaiting trials or hearings. Releasing these people will ease the overcrowding that facilitates the spread of the disease and will allow these citizens to return home to assist their families through this trying time.
- 4) Release of all the incarcerated people whose sentences already are scheduled to end by December 31, 2020. This also will reduce the overcrowding that facilitates the spread of the disease and will allow these citizens to return home to assist their families.
- 5) Compassionate release of all the incarcerated people who are elderly, sick or immunocompromised or present other conditions that make them susceptible to death if exposed to COVID-19.

Steven Bloom South Lake Tahoe, CA



As an elected official, you have an obligation to protect the health of inmates and the public.

2 messages

Agnes Gillespie MD

bounce@realjusticepac.org>
Reply-To: Agnes Gillespie MD <agigillespie@gmail.com>
To: edc.cob@edcgov.us

Mon, Apr 20, 2020 at 12:55 PM

Dear District Attorny Vern Pierson

I just signed the following petition:

Those who are imprisoned need to be protected from COVID-19 and the public deserves to know how the government intends to prevent mass illness and death among this vulnerable population for whom the state is responsible. Mass illness and death due to staff or administrators bringing the illness into the jails and prisons could lead to legal and financial liability if the State fails to take adequate steps to protect those in its care.

We, the citizens of the State of California, petition Governor Newsom, and the District Attorneys and Sheriffs of all 58 counties in California:

- 1) Complete transparency into the emergency response plan for each prison with concrete steps to prevent anyone from bringing COVID-19 into the prisons, including:
 - a. Physical and verbal screening prison staff and administrators for COVID-19 daily prior to entering correctional facilities;
 - b. Physical and verbal screening incoming detainees and convicted persons for COVID-19 daily prior to entering correctional facilities;
 - Clear plans for isolation and treatment of staff, administrators, and incarcerated people who develop flu-like or COVOD-19 symptoms;
 - d. Public scrutiny of treatment plans for those who develop COVID-19; and,
 - e. Regular and accurate daily reporting to the public on the number of cases and how those who have become ill are being treated for the disease.
- 2) Immediate daily access to telephones, email, and video chat for all those who are incarcerated, regardless of level of security or current status of privileges, so they can be in touch with family and friends during this extraordinarily stressful time. Those who are incarcerated and their families deserve the opportunity to remain connected during this pandemic for emotional support and to assure the safety and wellbeing of their loved ones.
- 3) Early release of all those convicted of non-violent, non-sexual offenses and those who are being held awaiting trials or hearings. Releasing these people will ease the overcrowding that facilitates the spread of the disease and will allow these citizens to return home to assist their families through this trying time.
- 4) Release of all the incarcerated people whose sentences already are scheduled to end by December 31, 2020. This also will reduce the overcrowding that facilitates the spread of the disease and will allow these citizens to return home to assist their families.
- 5) Compassionate release of all the incarcerated people who are elderly, sick or immunocompromised or present other conditions that make them susceptible to death if exposed to COVID-19.



Easing Stay-at-home restrictions for recreation areas and some businesses

1 message

Renee Roeschen <renron100@yahoo.com>
Reply-To: Renee Roeschen <Renron100@yahoo.com>
To: "edc.cob@edcgov.us" <edc.cob@edcgov.us>

Mon, Apr 20, 2020 at 2:55 PM

Hello,

As you are probably aware, Ventura County began taking steps today to ease stay-at-home-restrictions for recreation areas and some businesses. County officials there stated they were able to lift the closure because people have been compliant.

As of today, Ventura county has confirmed 416 COVID-19 cases and 13 deaths. As of today, El Dorado County has 36 confirmed cases and 0 deaths.

Has a request been made to Governor Newsom to ease restrictions for El Dorado County? We understand the need to continue to practice physical distancing but our community is very anxious to move into the next phase.

Sincerely, Renee Bradley El Dorado County resident